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MINUTES OF THE 

MOUNT HOLYOKE COLLEGE

STUDENT-ATHLETE ADVISORY COMMITTEE (SAAC)

Sunday, December 4, 2011 – Kendade 305 – 7 p.m.

Participants:

Annabel Barrett, Basketball (26)

Christine Chancy, Basketball (34)

Tricia Chase, Basketball (13)

Deanna Hart, Crew (14)

Cori Magnusson, Crew (27)

Carol Still, Crew (35)

Lucia Garcia, Cross Country (12)

Liz MacLauchlan, Cross Country (24)

Ella Pittman, Equestrian (23)

Hayley Streibich, Equestrian (18)

Flynn Vickowski, Equestrian (17)

Annie O’Byrne, Field Hockey (33)

Stephanie Slysz, Field Hockey (16)

Liz Holsing, Lacrosse (3)

Danielle Lee, Soccer (20)

Katrina Intal, Squash (6)

Shara Robertson, Squash (22)

Paulina Rojek, Squash (15)

Nora Cunningham, Swimming & Diving (10)
Isa Wismann-Horther, Swimming & Diving (5)

Nahree Han, Tennis (7)

Kate Brackett, Track and Field (8)

Andrea Trinkle, Track and Field (19)

Kathryn Brummer, Volleyball (1)

Kristina Weld, Volleyball (9)
Lori Hendricks, Athletics Administration

[Note:  These minutes contain only actions taken (format votes or stated “sense of the meeting.”)  While certain items on the committee’s agenda were acted on at various times throughout the meeting, all final actions within a given topic are combined in these minutes for convenience of reference.]

The meeting was called to order at 7:03 p.m. eastern time by the chair, Christine Chancy.  All members were present as noted above.  The following members had unexcused absences: Jeannie Petersen (Lacrosse), Mallory Phaneuf (Soccer), Emily Eshleman (Training Room), and Stephanie Roses (Community Service Liaison).  
1. Welcome and introductions. 
· Ms. Chancy brought the SAAC to order at 7:03 p.m. and welcomed representatives.
2. Approval of the Sunday, November 6, 2011 minutes.
It was VOTED

“That the minutes of Sunday, November 6, 2011 be approved as distributed.”
3. Review of Flag Football Proposal.

Flynn Vickowski and Haley Streibich proposed a flag football game for Sunday, April 22, 2012, in order to help establish relationships and encourage mingling between varsity and club sports.  Ms. Vickowski and Ms. Streibich said that the number of games played will depend on the number of registered participants and that registration would close by April 13.  Teams will consist of ten to twelve people and will be picked at random so to encourage inter-team bonding.  As of now, it is undecided who the referees will be, but it is likely coaches will be asked to help.  Ms. Vickowski and Ms. Streibich also proposed that there be a “Showcase Game” before the Championship Game that would be played by faculty and staff members.  The location of the event has also not been decided but both Creighton Hall and the Multi-Purpose Field have been suggested.  The SAAC E-board, Ms. Vickowski, and Ms. Streibich are all open to and encourage suggestions for the event and should either speak to them in person or contact them by e-mail.  One question that was raised but not specifically answered was how coaches of in-season sports would respond to this idea (Spring Sports).  The question, because of its importance, will be addressed and discussed in the next meeting. 
4. Introduce Proposed Strategic Priorities for 2012.
The SAAC E-Board gave a brief power point presentation to inform representatives of the proposed priorities for 2012.  The priorities included Improve Team Performance, Enhance Game Environment, Improve Community Relations, Activate Student-Athletes in Campus, Conference, and National Governance, and SAAC Infrastructure.  Each of these priorities consisted of items proposed by the various SAAC Subcommittees.  One thing that was raised was that a Game of the Week Banner initiative was not included from the Marketing and Promotions Subcommittee as they had discussed.  Ms. Rojek suggested that they do more work and discussion within their subcommittee and facilitate conversation with Student Programs to reserve banner space in the Blanchard Campus Center.  Attached is the power point file for further examination.  
5. Discuss Alternate to Fall Athletics BBQ.
Ms. Chancy explained that, because Fall athletes will most likely be returning earlier to campus this August than they have in the past, the funding that was previously allotted for the Fall Athletics BBQ will now be used to bring athletes back earlier.  Dr. Hendricks added that a final decision has not been reached and the topic is being discussed further by the Coaches Council.  Ms. Chancy asked the representatives how they felt about the importance of the Fall Athletics BBQ and encouraged them to think of alternative ideas that require little to no expense.  Ms. Slysz voiced that she believed that the Fall Athletics BBQ was a positive experience.  Ms. Roberston proposed the idea of an ice cream social where each team would bring something to contribute.  Teams could potentially have specific stations to get ice cream, toppings, utensils, etc. in order to encourage inter-team mingling.  Representative were encouraged to take this conversation back to their teams for feedback and ideas.  
6. Update from NEWMAC SAAC Meeting.
After attending the NEWMAC SAAC Meeting on December 4, 2011, NEWMAC SAAC representatives, Deanna Hart and Lucy Garcia, briefly updated all other representatives on the agenda of the meeting.  They said that the importance of SAAC was discussed and the question was asked of how to raise awareness of SAAC and its function on all NEWMAC campuses.  Ms. Hart and Ms. Garcia shared about how Mount Holyoke celebrated National Student Athlete Day and organized a flash mob on April 6, 2011 in an effort to raise awareness about the student-athlete population on campus.  In order to raise awareness on their campus, Wheaton mentioned an Ice Cream Social that they organized.  Ms. Hart and Ms. Garcia reported that the majority of the rest of the meeting focused on discussion of the 2012 NCAA Legislation, particularly the legislation concerning the hardship waiver, the mandatory day off during off-season, extended seasons, and electronic recruiting and communication.  While the entire Mount Holyoke SAAC unanimously supported the hardship waiver proposal, Ms. Hart and Ms. Garcia reported that MIT, Springfield, and Wheaton opposed the proposal, reasoning that the presence of the player has a great impact on their team dynamic.  The votes in the NEWMAC SAAC were split for electronic recruiting and coaching communication.  MIT and Springfield voted to support the extension of the playing season but the MIT representative did raise the question that if yet another championship is added to the season, when will the extensions finally stop?  As the administration present at the meeting, Dr. Hendricks reported that she was very proud of the Mount Holyoke representatives for their organization, informed discussion, and preparedness.  
7. Announce New SAAC Executive Board.
Dr. Hendricks took a few moments to officially announce and welcome the Executive Board for 2012.  Kathryn Brummer was recognized as the new Chair, Annabel Barrett as the new Vice Chair, Kristina Weld as the new Treasurer, and Deanna Hart as the new Secretary.  Dr. Hendricks said she is looking forward to working with the new E-Board and extended a welcome to new SAAC representatives as well.

8. Subcommittee Preference Sheet for 2012.
All representatives were asked to rank their top three choices on the 2012 Subcommittee Preference Sheet so that the E-Board can place them into subcommittees effective in January 2012.  The choices included Admissions and Recruiting, Marketing and Promotions, Health and Safety, NCAA Legislation, Diversity and Inclusion, and Community Service.  Representatives were also asked to note if they were interested in the chair position for a subcommittee and were briefed on the responsibilities of a Subcommittee Chair.
9. Announcements.
· Dr. Hendricks asked all representatives to briefly look over the 2012 SAAC Meeting Schedule and reminded all representatives about the New Member Retreat on Monday, January 23, 2012 from 7 – 9 p.m.  

· Next, Dr. Hendricks alerted all representatives to the celebration and recognition of the Field Hockey team, the 2012 ECAC Champions, at half-time at the basketball game against Clark University on December 6, 2012.  Dr. Hendricks encouraged representatives to tell their teams and attend.

· Lastly, Dr. Hendricks announced the Squash Game of the Week for Thursday, December 8, 2012, hosted by the Crew Team.  Representatives were encouraged to share with their teams and encourage attendance.

10. Other Business.
11. “The Final Word.”
The 2011 SAAC Executive Board was given a moment to say a few words of farewell.  They thanked all representatives and Dr. Hendricks for all of their help, hard work, and dedication to the SAAC and for all of the laughter, motivation, and insight they have encountered over the past year.  

12. Next Meetings.
· New Member Retreat: Monday, January 23, 2011 from 7 – 9 p.m. (Kendade 305)

13. Adjourn.
The meeting was adjourned by Ms. Chancy at 7:45 p.m.
#  #  #  #  #
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